
Our Lady of the Rosary School 
 

Our Lady of the Rosary Parish  

Fr Brendan - 9623 1962 

From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

FEELING PRIDE 

Grit and inner motivation are building blocks to success, yet we sometimes struggle with 
how to instil these qualities in children. The arrogance of feeling superior to others was 
once considered to be one of the seven deadly sins. But researchers have focused on a 
healthier, more productive type of pride. Authentic pride - the deep personal satisfaction 
of hitting a valued goal - can encourage the kind of self-discipline and hard work it takes 
to stay motivated, overcome challenges and achieve. 
 
A study last year by German researchers found students who reported feeling positive 
emotions such as pride and enjoyment in their work had significantly better achievement 
over time than students who had the same level of ability but fewer positive emotions. 
 
On the other hand, feeling a lack of pride in our work can motivate us to worker harder, 
too. One study found that students who did poorly told researchers that they planned to 
study more in the future and then went on to perform better on the next exam. 
 
Pride acts as a barometer of achievement. Pride makes you value long-term goals more 
than present ones and builds self-control and grit from the bottom up. 
 
Parents play a critical role in building their child’s sense of pride. Our brains don’t come 
hard-wired to know what to take pride in, such as grades or sports, so children initially 
look to parents and then to teachers and peers to find out what’s valued by those around 
them and therefore what goals are worthwhile to pursue. 
 
When young people are engaged in areas where they feel confident and proud, it  
creates a ripple effect, giving them the motivation and encouragement to take on new  
challenges in other areas of their lives. 
To teach children how to use pride as a motivational tool, point it out: Did you notice how 
you felt when you aced your test, built that model plane or sang that song? If they’re 
feeling a lack of pride over a test score or performance, talk through the actions they can 
take to avoid feeling that way in the future. To stay intrinsically motivated, children must 
feel as if they’re improving toward a goal, so point out the pride they should feel in the 
small successes along the way. 
 
When we withhold genuine praise or 
downplay pride, we deprive children of 
a powerful source of motivation that 
can help them persevere in the face of 
challenges today and throughout their 
lives. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Wednesday  29th August 

 Don Bosco- Kindy  
 Fete Meeting   
       4.00 - 5.00pm 

 Napline Online  Reading 

Thursday 30th August 

 Napline Online Reading 

Friday 31st August 

 P&F Father’s Day Stall  
      Follow Up @ 1.15pm 

 1.15pm - Father’s Day BBQ  

 2.00pm - Father’s Day  
      Liturgy 

  3.00 pm Sport afternoon 
with Dad’s  

Sunday 2nd September 

Happy FATHER’S DAY 

Monday 3rd September 

 Gymnastics Dance Fever 

Tuesday  4th September 

 8.45am -  Assembly  

 Year 4 Excursion- Hyde Park 
Barracks  

Wednesday 5th September 

 Y5 Mass - 12.00 

 Yr 5 Parish Day  

Thursday 6th September 

 Year 4 Reconciliation  

Friday 7th September 

 Year 2 Excursion   

      Three Sisters 

 Y4 attending Parish Mass   
Monday 10th September 

 Gymnastics Dance Fever 

Tuesday 11th September 

 8.45am - Assembly  
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From the Principal cont’d………………. 
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WE NEED SAINTS… 

As our Pilgrims prepare for World Youth Day 2019 in Panama, I’d like to share the following poem I recently received 
with the instructions that it was delivered by Pope Francis at a previous World Youth Day: 

 
WE NEED SAINTS 

We need saints without veil or cassock.  
We need saints who wear jeans and sneakers.  

We need saints who go to the movies, listen to music and hang out with friends. 
We need saints who put God in first place, but who let go of their power.  

We need saints who have time everyday to pray and who know how to date in purity and chastity, or who consecrate 
their chastity.  

We need modern saints, Saints of the 21st century with a spirituality that is part of our time. 
We need saints committed to the poor 
and the necessary social changes.  

We need saints who live in the world and who are sanctified in the world, who are not afraid to live in the world.  
We need saints who drink Coke and eat hot dogs, who wear jeans, who are Internet-savvy, who listen to CDs.  

We need saints who passionately love the Eucharist and who are not ashamed to drink a soda or eat pizza on weekends 
with friends.  

We need saints who like movies, the theater, music, dance, sports.  
We need saints who are social, open, normal, friendly, happy and who are good companions. 

 
After doing further research, with a curiosity to learn more about our Pope, on reputable websites I found that this poem 
has been mis-attributed as a direct quote from Pope Francis at World Youth Day in Rio de Janeiro, an event that many 
pilgrims from our Parramatta Diocese attended. 
 
It has been circulated on facebook and has appeared online as early as 2010 of an unknown author. Although, I love the  
sentiment of the poem, I am also moved by the great things Pope Francis really did say in his address.  
A favourite quote of mine directed to the youth is: 

 

“Christ has confidence in young people 

and entrusts them with the very future of his mission, 
‘Go and make disciples.’ 

Go beyond the confines of what is humanly possible 

and create a world of brothers and sisters! 
And young people have confidence in Christ: 

they are not afraid to risk for him the only life they have, 
because they know they will not be disappointed.” 

(Pope Francis WYD 2013). 
 

We pray with and send special blessings to Miss Karlie Beckhaus and Mr Joseph Eid as they  
prepare for their Journey to Panama in January, to be a part of World Youth Day 2019. 

 

Thought for the Week 

“Nobody can hurt me without my permission” 

     -Mahatma Ghandi 
 
Have a Blessed Week 
Michael Siciliano 

PRINCIPAL 



From the Assistant Principal’s desk…  
Welcome to my desk. In each Newsletter I will provide general information, ideas and 

tips for parents in either Literacy and Numeracy. If you have a particular  

question or query in regards to the curriculum let me know and I will be happy to  

address it. 
 

 BOOK WEEK 

2018  

 

Last Wednesday we held our annual Book Week celebrations. The theme for 

this year was ‘Find your Treasure’. We discovered that all books are treasures and can be special 

to different people for different reasons. 

We started the day with an assembly which included a parade by all classes. The children’s 

and teacher’s costumes were outstanding and it was great to see everyone getting into the spirit 

of the day. 

The teachers put their acting skills on show to present the story ‘BOY’, which was one of the 

shortlisted books. 

It was fantastic to see so many parents join us for the Assembly. 

After recess the children participated in a number of activities both inside and outside of 

their classrooms. They rotated throughout the session working with different teachers creating 

maps, going on treasure hunts, making puppets, singing and dancing. 

The afternoon session saw the children move into their Peer Support groups where they 

broke into teams and had a whole school Book Trivia game. 

The children had a wonderful day, highlighting the importance 

of reading and the ‘joy 

of books’. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards….Let us  

remember that as many hands build a house, so many hearts make this school. 

Mrs Julianne Regan      Assistant Principal 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS at OLR 
From the page of the Religious Education Coordinator 
Parish Mass times are listed for your convenience.   
You are invited to join the believing community for Holy Mass at one of the many available times. We are blessed 
to have this choice. 
Saturday 6.00pm.                     
Sunday 7.30am, 9.00am. 10.30am  & 5.30pm 

Choose a Mass time that is most suitable time for you and your family. 

HAPPY FATHERS DAY 

 
 
 
Gospel Acclamation Jas 1:18 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
The Father gave us birth by his message of truth, 
that we might be as the first fruits of his creation. 
Alleluia! 
  

Gospel     Mk 7:1-8. 14-15. 21-23 
 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark 

You forget the commandments of God and hold on to human tradition. 
The Pharisees and some of the scribes who had come from Jerusalem gathered round Jesus, and they 
noticed that some of his disciples were eating with unclean hands, that is, without washing them. For 
the Pharisees, and the Jews in general, follow the tradition of the elders and never eat without washing 
their arms as far as the elbow; and on returning from the market place they never eat without first  

sprinkling themselves. There are also many other observances which have been handed down to them 
concerning the washing of cups and pots and bronze dishes. So these Pharisees and scribes asked 
him, ‘Why do your disciples not respect the tradition of the elders but eat their food with unclean 
hands?’ He answered, ‘It was of you hypocrites that Isaiah so rightly prophesied in this passage 
of scripture: 

This people honours me only with lip-service, while their hearts are far from me. 
The worship they offer me is worthless, the doctrines they teach are only human regulations. 

You put aside the commandment of God to cling to human traditions.’ 
He called the people to him again and said, ‘Listen to me, all of you, and understand. Nothing that 
goes into a person from outside can make him unclean; it is the things that come out of a  
person that make him unclean. For it is from within, that evil intentions emerge. 

The Gospel of the Lord. 
R: Praise to you Lord Jesus Christ. 
REFLECTION ON THE SCRIPTURE 

God, embodied in Jesus Christ, is contagious. The contagion of Divine Life is meant to flow into the inner 

depths of personality, into the heart. When this occurs, the Divine Life in the human person causes 

‘holiness’. We have to strive to put ourselves in the way of this contagion. 
We become holy when we allow ourselves to be touched by our Lord Jesus Christ. 
How do we do this? By hearing of His life in the Gospel, by being nourished by His life in Holy 

Communion, by being touched by the plight of those in whom He is to be found. St James in the second 

reading describes some who are particularly vulnerable in a patriarchal society with no social security  

system: the widows and orphans. 
 

No doubt, we can identify equivalent groups in our own society and overseas. 
We could take a moment to pray that we might be more conscious of the Holy Spirit germinating something 

in our hearts, making us holy from the inside out, that our holiness be authenticated by good works  

so that we may be holy as the Lord our God is holy.     © Fr Michael Tate 
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Sunday, 2 Sep 2018: Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year B 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Pharisees.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Jerusalem.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Pharisees.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Pharisees.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Isaiah.mp3


THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION was celebrated with Most Reverend Peter  

Williams, Fr Brenda, Fr Guy,  
Fr John and several visiting priests.  

Students have been learning about the 
Sacrament of Confirmation and how 
the Holy Spirit is revealed in Scripture 
and in the doctrine of the Church. 
They have come to a deeper  
understanding and appreciation of the 
Church as a welcoming, caring and 
celebrating community, which began 
its mission at Pentecost, under the  
inspiration and guidance of the Holy 
Spirit. 

God gives us abilities to create and renew through the transforming presence of the Holy Spirit in the 
World. 
At Confirmation candidates received the grace of the Holy Spirit. 

Our challenge and opportunity is to respond to God’s love through the strength of the Holy Spirit, which 

is a grace we receive to guide and strengthen each of us to do God’s work in the world.    

Embedded here is a most powerful prayer. It is a prayer we are encouraged to pray often at all times in 
our life. The Holy Spirit is there wanting to guide us. We just need to ask in our prayer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breathe in me, O Holy Spirit, that my thoughts may all be holy. 

Act in me, O Holy Spirit, that my work, too, may be holy. 

Draw my heart, O Holy Spirit, that I may love only what is holy. 

Strengthen me, O Holy Spirit, that I may defend all that is holy. 

Guard me, O Holy Spirit, that I myself may always be holy.  
(St Augustine) 
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CAPTIVATE 

Congratulations to our 37 students who performed at the 2018 Diocesan Captivate spectacular on  
Tuesday and Wednesday evening last week. They performed exceptionally well and represented our 
school very well. The week started with a 7:00am bus trip to the Olympic Site for a Dress Rehearsal with 
a return to school for a 4:00pm pick up. 
The two evening performances started with a gathering at the Olympic Site at 5:30pm. Most students 
arrived home on the two evenings no earlier than 11:00pm. 

Well done ……….Tyler, Liam, Riny, Abraham, Chut, Nyibol, Matilda, Alyssa, Grace, Mia, Bayleigh, 
Josalynn, Stella, Jacinta, Jaidyn, Maria, Valentina, Blair, Gardinia, Anjelina, Emily, Holly, Gaurika,  
Amelia, Jennifer, Peter, Taleea, Daiana, Teischa, Jacinta, Milana, Njur, Madison, Antonia, Jessica, Elias 
& Mel. 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS at OLR cont’d…… 
HAPPY FATHERS DAY  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Colleen Fuller                               
RECoordinator 
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Friday the 31st August 2018 

FATHER’S DAY 

BBQ & LITURGY 

BBQ 1:15pm & Liturgy 2:00pm 

&  

FUN AFTERNOON 

3.00pm - 4.30pm 

“Teach children how they should live, 
and they will remember it all their life” 

(Proverbs 22:6) 

Parramatta Diocesan VOICE OF YOUTH.      2018 

The Voice of Youth Speech Contest is held within the  

Parramatta Diocese each year to provide opportunities for 

students to develop skills in Public Speaking, organisation 

and preparation.  Today our two school finalists Amosia 

Soatini and Nyjur Gar presented their speeches in front of 

all Year 5 and Year 6 students from St Joseph’s Kingswood, 

St Nicholas’ Penrith, Corpus Christi, Cranebrook and all Year 5 and Year 6 students from our Lady 

of the Rosary School St Marys. 

Amosia’s speech was titled ‘Every day Counts”. Nyjur spoke on Racism. 

Our reserve speaker Jessica Sturgiss had also prepared an excellent speech on Fear. 

We are delighted to announce that Nyjur Gar confidently and skilfully presented her speech on 

Racism to an attentive audience. 

We are delighted to let you know that she won the Social Justice Award. 



 

Our Lady of the Rosary is Number 1!!!! 
Our Lady of the Rosary has gone to number 1 in the whole of Parramatta Diocese for digital books being borrowed by students!  

Congratulation and well done! 

Our Lady of the Rosary Library Catalogue 

The library catalogue is an easy to use website that links students to a range of digital resources that can be used 

for reading, research or developing their typing skills. 
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Slides inform students about the newest books and 
events at OLR. 

 

A selection 
of rich infor-
mation texts 
and fiction 
about a 
particular 

 

The Student 
ebook 
platform 
provides a 
wide range 
of mainly 
fiction 
books to 
encourage 

Well Done…………………….Rose Eibner for organising a Jelly Bean 

guessing competition to raise money for the Australian Farmers. 

An amount of $60.05 was raised to help our battling farmers. 

Thank you to Rose and all who helped this 

wonderful cause.     Great effort! 



 

MANDATORY COMPLIANCE AND GENERAL 

REMINDERS 

 

Pastoral Care and Student Wellbeing Policy 

Our policies and procedures for student wellbeing are based on the Positive Behaviour School framework 
putting the focus on student learning. 
 

Our behaviour expectations are:   We are Respectful 
        We are Safe 

        We are Learners 
 

And our motto is:   At OLR I am a Respectful, Safe, Learner. 
 

Behaviour expectations are taught to all students and individual plans are developed for students requiring 
more intensive support. 
 

In line with the Student Wellbeing Policy, discrimination, harassment or bullying is not permitted. Incidents 
arising pertaining to these matters need to be conveyed to the class teacher and will be dealt with in an  

appropriate manner. For further details, visit the school website: www.olorstmarys.catholic.edu.au. The school 
follows the CEDP Anti-Bullying Policy. 
 

Our Lady of the Rosary policy ensures procedural fairness by following the fair hearing rule, and the right to an 
unbiased decision. OLR staff neither use, nor sanction, corporal punishment. When an incident occurs which 
requires the individual to be disciplined, staff ensure that it is dealt with, in an appropriate manner taking into 
consideration the above requirements. 
 

Supervision at School 
Please remember that playground supervision at school commences at 8.15am and concludes at 3.25pm. At 
afternoon dismissal, children must be collected by 3.15pm. For safety reasons, children should not be at school 
before or after these times. 
 

School Starting Time 

School starts at 8.45am. Children need to be at school by 8.30am so they can have a play and socialise with 

their friends and go to the toilet before lessons start. 
 

If your child is absent from school 
If your child/ren are away from school, it is a legal requirement that we receive an explanation as to why your 
child was away. You can either send a note with your child as soon as they return to school, or absent notes 
can also be sent in via the school Skoolbag app. The directions to download this app are on the school website. 
If no explanation is received then your child is marked as an unexplained absence. All absences (explained & 
unexplained) are noted on your child’s Semester 1 and 2 Learning Report. 
 

If your child arrives late or leaves early 

If your child/ren arrives late for school, you need to bring them into the office and sign them in with an  
explanation as to why they are late. 
 

If you need to collect your child early from school, you must send a note to the Principal at least the day before 
you need to pick them up early explaining why they need to leave early and asking for permission. 
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Mandatory compliance & General Reminders cont’d 
 

Photos at School 
Due to privacy issues, any photos taken at school or school events should be taken of your own children only. 
Whole group and class photos are fine to take. 
 

Complaints and Grievances Procedures 

From time to time concerns may arise in regard to the school between different stakeholders. The following 
procedures have been developed to effectively address any such concerns. 
 

Natural justice is also known as procedural fairness and applies in situations where a decision could potentially 
have a detrimental effect on the rights, interests or legitimate expectations of a person. 
Procedural fairness requires that: 
1. The respondent is heard 

2. The decision is not biased 

3. The decision is based on relevant and reliable evidence 
 

Parents 

Complaints or grievances pertaining to classroom issues, or that relate to other children are to be dealt with by 
school personnel. It is not appropriate for parents to approach other parents, or their children, with the  

intention of resolving the issues. 
 

Who do I see? 

 The first point of contact is the student’s class teacher. Please contact the school office to make an  
appointment with the teacher concerned. 

 If parents are not satisfied with the solutions offered, or believe that they have not been given a fair hearing, 
they are encouraged to make an appointment with the Stage Co-ordinator. 

 Religious Education Matters can be discussed with the REC if your child’s teacher is unable to help you. 
 Should the issue remain unresolved after this time, an appointment is made with the Assistant Principal or 
Principal to further discuss the issues. 
 If you would like to raise a concern formally, the Catholic Education Office, Parramatta has procedures for 
ensuring that complaints are handled fairly. Information about how to lodge a complaint and a complaint form 
are available from their website www.parra.catholic.edu.au. 
 

Please remember there are usually at least two sides to every story and whilst it is important to listen to the 
children, it is also important not to draw conclusions or make accusations until all the facts are known. 
 

Students 

 The procedure for students is: 
 If issues arise in the classroom, students are encouraged to speak to their class teacher in order to seek sup-
port in finding a resolution. 
 Students encountering problems on the playground are asked to talk to the staff member on duty at the time 
of the incident. If they believe that their concern has not been adequately addressed they are encouraged to 
speak to their class teacher. 
All students at OLR are taught to adopt the school’s Three Step Plan to find a resolution. This plan is dis-
played in each learning area, is discussed regularly in class and forms part of the Student Wellbeing Policy. 

 Try to work out a solution yourself. 
 Ask a friend to help you. 
 Ask a teacher for help. 
 

Students can also speak to the Co-ordinator, Assistant Principal or Principal, as well as any other staff member 
about issues they may have. 
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Mandatory compliance & General Reminders cont’d 
 

 Ordering Canteen Lunch Orders 

You can order your child’s lunch online at flexischools.com.au. You simply go online and create 
an account, then you top up your account using either a credit card or direct transfer. Logon 
and order your child’s lunch then the canteen prints your order in the morning, makes your 
child’s lunch and it gets delivered to your child’s classroom at lunchtime. 
 

You can still order your child’s lunch through the school canteen by writing your order on a pa-
per bag with the correct money inside. Your child then places the order into the lunch basket 
which is taken to the canteen in the morning and your child’s lunch is delivered to your child’s 
classroom at lunchtim. 
 

Change of Home or Emergency Contact Details 

If you have any changes to your home or emergency contact numbers, please contact the school office 
as soon as possible.  In cases of sickness or emergency, it is important that we have the correct contact 
details for your child(ren). A change of details form is available on the school website or you can collect 
one from the school office. You can also update your details via the school’s skoolbag app under the 
Parent eForms tab. 
 

Parents Helping/Volunteering at School 
Parents are reminded that, if entering the school grounds to help in learning spaces, they are required 
to sign in at the office on arrival, and sign out on departure and must wear a visitor’s badge at all times. 
 

Child Protection Training 

If parents are planning on assisting/helping at the school, they are required to first complete the online 
CEO Child Protection Training.  The training is undertaken over the internet at 
www.childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers. 

 
Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form 
You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of 
your successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to 
your email address. 

Also 

 
Step 2: Complete the online training module 
It is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing 
at any of our locations and this training needs to be completed every second year. 
 

Due to Child Protection Legislation both of these modules need to be completed if you wish to volun-
teer at Our Lady of the Rosary School. 
 

Reminder to Parents 

Parents remember if you are entering the school grounds to attend assembly, classroom activities, etc. 
you are required to sign in at the office on arrival and sign out on departure. 
 

Kiss’n’Drop Zone 

Morning Drop Off 

Kiss ‘n drop is a drop off/pick up zone only. Parents do not get out of their car. Just pull up at the Kiss ‘n 
drop zone, give your child/ren a kiss and then they depart the car and walk through the gate. If you 
wish to walk your child into the gate, you need to park in a parking zone (NOT the Kiss‘n Drop zone or a 
No Stopping zone), and then walk your child into school. Please remember that this is not simply a legal 
matter, but a protocol that needs to be followed to keep our children safe. 
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Mandatory compliance & General Reminders cont’d 
 

Afternoon Pick Up 

To use kiss’n’drop in the afternoon you MUST have a name sign. For large families, a surname is sufficient. 
e.g. "BROWN FAMILY". Please attach the NAME SIGN to the 'front' of the passenger side sun visor so it can 
be flipped down quickly and seen easily. Signs lying flat on the dash board can’t be easily seen. Hand held 
signs are not safe as they take the driver's attention away from the road/driveway. Other carers picking up 
your child MUST also have a sign. If they don’t, they will need to park. See the front office for a form and we 
will make a sign for you. 
 

If there is a medical or other reason why you need to be given other considerations, with afternoon pick up, 
please write directly to the Principal so a "special permit" can be issued. 
 

Loading children Into Cars 

You MUST NOT get out of your car. 
Children MUST enter your vehicle from the kerbside. If you have to load children from the driveway side of 
your car I am sorry but you will need to park and collect. It is not safe for children or adults to be on the 
driveway side of vehicles. 
 

Times:  Children MUST be collected by 3:15pm. After this time you will need to park and collect your child 
from the school office. This is not an after school care service. 
 

Children Waiting:  Children are NOT to eat or play games while they are waiting. If children who do not listen 
and/or don’t come as soon as their name is called, those picking them up will be asked to park so that others 
are not kept waiting. Children must take their backpacks off their back before they get to the car so they can 
get in quickly. Please move off as soon as your children are in the car but ensure they are 'buckled in’ before 
leaving the school driveway. 
 

Courtesy and Respect:  Teachers who are on this duty need to be treated with respect and courtesy and par-
ents must follow their directions. They have a difficult job to do and need everyone's help. 
Please make sure everyone is spoken to politely and respectfully – parents and staff alike. 
Parents must not use the driveway of the units opposite the school as a turning bay; this is not showing re-
spect or courtesy to our neighbours. 
 

Local Traffic:  Cars are not to stop on the school crossing or 'queue up' back onto Saddington St. If there is a 
queue you need to go around the block or park in the street. 
There is NO RIGHT TURN into the driveway from Saddington St. 
There is NO RIGHT TURN going out of the driveway into Saddington St. 
Anyone speaking on a mobile phone, or driving illegally in any other way, will be asked to park and collect 
their child. 
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Thank you for your support and cooperation. 

Everyone working together for the good of the children 

 and the quality of their learning. 



 

Zone Athletics Carnival 

                                By Madison Fenech and Teischa Acuna 

On the 10th of August, students from OLR participated in the zone Athletics Carnival at 

Blacktown. There were more than 10 schools that we had to go up against. Some  

students from OLR placed 1-5 but others still tried their very best and did a good job. 

The races that OLR students participated in were 800 metre race, long jump, shot put, 

100 metre race and lastly the 200 metre race. We represented our school and tried our 

best to make our school win. When you are racing on the track you can hear people 

from the crowd cheering you on and you are tempted to look,  but you have to focus 

on racing. It was fun to go to Zone because we got to participate in different races.  
 

The following students made it to the next level; Garang Lual, Spencer Webster and 

Amosia Soatini. A special mention to Amosia who broke the senior shot put record. 
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REGIONAL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Congratulations……....Amosia Soatini for coming first in Shot Put  

breaking the record at 13.50 metres and for coming first in the Discus 

also breaking the record at 42.08 metres. 

An outstanding effort and all the best Amosia for the next meet at the 

Parramatta Athletics Representatives MacKillop Track & Field  

Championships. 
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PBS4L 
Positive Behaviour in Schools for Learning 

 We are Respectful 

 We are Safe 

 We are Learners 

PBS4L Update: 

On Wednesday 15 August, Mr Siciliano invited all the children that had  

received Speedboat awards to attend a Principal’s Morning Tea. A special congratulations to all of 

these students who have been showing Our Lady of the Rosary’s expectations of being Respectful, 

ROWBOAT 

Coordinator Award 

SAILBOAT 

Assistant Principal Award 

SPEEDBOAT 

Principal Award 

Aleu Dau  

Mannoor Kaur  

Kahil Perez  

Martina Peters  

Aarosh Budhathoki 

Reece Fonacier 

Kuol Ker 

Chiagoziem Ogbodo 

Ben Hung 

Curtis Piol  

Cruz Shiels  

Daniel Vince Alcazaren  

Lara Salic  

Kaydence Taruc  

Aryan Acharya  

Arou Arou  

Jal Ngong  

Peter Grech  

Suzella Lebron  

Gloria Rookes  

Priyam Saha  

Xavier Tinga  

Kiir Lual  

Lilah Clarke  

 

Mia O’Loughlin 

Eman Jal Ngong  

Nyigeng Deng  

Aaliyah Zaatini 

Alue Dau  

Tyler Davies  

Malang Acuoth  

Aafreen Mavi  

Rohit Duranjay 

Sandra Chalouhi  

Emmanuel Danao 

Thomas Drew   

Angelpreet Kaur  

Avika Kumar  

Christian Oszust  

Olivia Rookes  

Aaliyah Sami  

Thomas Balgowan  

Joy Kenyi  

Ruby Montgomery  

Lea Perez   

Michael Wall  

Adut Aleu  

Elijah Cahill 

Sameul Gai  

Austin Kyle  

Grace Smythe  

 

Nyigeng Deng  

Mia O’Loughlin 

Jasper Matthews  

Tyler Davies  

Quintana Allen  

Rohit Duranjay  

Achol Ngong  

Aafreen Mavi  

Lia Perez  

Nemetallah Awad  

Taara Hariraam  

Austin Kyle  

Rajveer Manocha  

Kai Satchel  

Jacob Matthews  

Lohgan Allen 

Sandra Chalouhi   

Emmanuel Danao  

Thomas Drew   

Dylan Beatty  

Reynold Roberts  

Apaula Gae’e  

Hitarth Panchal  

Sophie Sawyer  

Annalise Buda  

Salih Karahasan  
 

 

Rajveer Manocha  

Estelle Peters  

Geng Akot  

Lohgan Allen  

Michaela Challita  

Reynold Roberts  

Adhiyan Vel Ruthiran 

Wilhelm Austria  

Jayden Matthews  

Biar Achuoth  

Holly Taouk  

Dylan Beatty  

Rinoa Candelaria  

Marley Chalk  

Chase Costes 

Antonija Fuduric  

Japjot Grewal  

Tony Mairi  

Maanya Manocha  

Jarrod Mantaring  

Jacob Matthews  

Charlotte Mizzi  

Levi Montgomery  

Logan Moore  

Gum Ngong 

Kai Satchel  

Josalynn Tooala 

 

Aafreen Ma  

Tyler Davies 

Quintana Allen 

Achol Ngong 

Sophie Sawyer 

Taara Hariraam 

Lohgan Allen 

Sandra Chalouhi 

Emmanuel Danao 

Annalise Buda 

Emily Drew 

Thomas Drew 

Dylan Beatty 

Jacob Matthews 

Reynold Roberts 

Anjleina Khouri 

Salih Karahassan 

Kai Satchell 

Apaula Gae’e 

Hitarth Panchal 

Amelia Kondek 

Talita Soatini 

  

PRINCIPAL MORNING TEA 


